



Partney Church of England (Aided) School

Maddison Lane, Partney, Spilsby, Lincs PE23 4PX Tel/Fax: 01790 753319 www.partneyschool.co.uk

email: enquiries@partney.lincs.sch.uk

Headteacher: Mrs Susan Kay

Newsletter – Friday 8th September 2017

Dear Parents and Carers

We welcomed 10 new children into our Partney Family this week and 2 new members of staff. Our Reception children: Solomon, Oliver, Alexis, Johnathan, Ellsey, Ellie and Tyde have all had a very busy week and have settled in so well! We said 'Hello' to all of them in our Golden Assembly today. We wish all of them and their families all the best for the coming year!

We also welcome Miss Hooke in Class 2 (teaching Year 3 and 4) and Mr Martin our new Caretaker. Miss Handford is also increasing her role in the school this year. As well as covering a Wednesday afternoon while the teachers have their planning time, she will be working on Thursdays and Fridays in Class 1.

Trip to York - Tuesday 12th September

Class 2 and 3 will be venturing like Vikings (but on a coach) to York on Tuesday. I have attached the letter that went out this week, just in case! Thank you to Mrs Morris for making all the arrangements – we are all very excited!

Golden Writing

Our Golden Writers for this week are Peter, Naomi and Eva. Peter has written a tremendous 'Holiday news' with brilliant cursive handwriting and super spelling! Well done Peter! Eva's piece of work was taken from her Guided Reading, answering in excellently written sentences. Naomi's story was inspired by her reading and the staff has been impressed by her use of punctuation to add effect to her very scary story!



Toddler Fair – Friday 15th September

We will be holding a Toddler Fair next Friday in the Hall to launch the beginning of our Toddler Group Friday afternoons. If you know of somebody that might be interested in coming with their toddler, there will be lots of fun activities and also things to buy as well as refreshments for toddlers and parents!

School Uniform (or Schooliform as it is now known!)

It's the beginning of the new school year and everyone looks very smart! I am attaching our School Uniform Policy which comes into effect this year. There is no change to our uniform, but it is worth reading to check about the smaller 'accessories' that manage to sneak in! For example: jewellery, hair and shoes. I have already spoken to the children this week to remind them not to wear bracelets and nail varnish to school. I would be grateful if you could reinforce this message at home. If you are unsure, please ask or email anytime.

Keeping our Records up to date

Photos: Please let us know in writing if your position has changed on the taking and use of photos of your child at school.

Emergency Inhaler: Even if your child does not have asthma, we would urge you to sign the permission form to use the emergency inhaler.

Calling for the Doctor: Please update us if you DO NOT wish us to contact emergency services/doctor/dentist in emergency situations.

If your child is born outside of the UK: Please could you contact the office. The Government are currently collecting this data.

Privacy Notice

Also attached today is a Privacy Notice which sets out how we use the information that we have on our system under the Data Protection Act. I hope you will be able to read through it; it will give you peace of mind that we hold your information securely.

Parent Hub

Please sign up for this free service. It sends you notifications from school straight to your phone. Just go to the App store for iPhone or Android and find Parent Hub. When it asks you to select a school, type in @PartneySchool. It will then go through a process of verification. If you have other members of your family who would like to receive notifications – we have lots of grandparents who like to keep track of what's going on – there is an option to sign in as 'Not a parent'.

Twitter

You can also follow us on Twitter: @PartneySchool! HAVE A GREAT WEEKEND!

SUE KAY
Head Teacher
sue.kay@partney.lincs.sch.uk

Planner for Monday 11th to Friday 15th September 2017

	Monday 3rd	Tuesday 4th	Wednesday 5th	Thursday 6th	Friday 7th
	Breakfast Club 7.30 – 8.30 am	Breakfast Club 7.30 – 8.30 am	Breakfast Club 7.30 – 8.30 am	Breakfast Club 7.30 – 8.30 am	Breakfast Club 7.30 - 8.30 am
Morning		TRIP TO York – Class 2 and 3 – see attached letter for details		PE Class 2 PE Class 1	Golden Assembly 11.00 Reception children to have photo taken for paper. (Target)
Afternoon	Stay and Play		Welly Walk - Class 1	PE Class 3	Frequency Project with Sound Lincs (Class 2 and 3)
Evening	Home2School club 3.30 – 5.30pm	Home2School club 3.30 - 5.30pm	Home2School club 3.30 – 5.30pm	Home2School club 3.30 – 5.30pm	Home2School club 3.30 – 5.30pm

	Staff Meeting	TA training at Toynton	Staff Training - ICT	



Hot School Lunch Order Form

Menu 3 (Summer Menu)

Commencing: Monday 18th September 2017

Child's Name: Class:
Allergies:
Enclosed £ (£10.00)
Cheques made payable to Lincolnshire County Council please.
Please return by 12 midday on Thursday 14th September
Please send me a receipt
Signed: